Educational Policies Committee (EPC)
4 December 2008

Present: Dean Miller-Bernal, Associate Dean Speaker, Professors Shilepsky, Olson and Koepp, former board member Gail Kitch (via phone, joined at 5pm), and student representative Martina DiMeglio.

Meeting began at 4:30pm; last meeting of the fall 2008 semester. Martina recorded minutes.

Minutes of the November 20th meeting were approved.

It was decided that the minutes of the open faculty meeting, which took place on Dec. 2nd, would be placed on the Globe with the rest of the EPC minutes.

Discussion began by mentioning that the commitment to women’s history at Wells, as outlined in the strategic plan and academic goals:

-it is understated
-this is something that needs to be looked at
The idea of using a checklist to keep track of the gen. ed. requirements and the results of doing so:

-if no checklist was used, would the discussion over gen. ed be different?


-could another method of keeping track be used? (i.e. a pyramid)


-Wheaton College uses an interesting method that could be looked at as a reference

-checklist format might give the gen. ed requirements the feeling of something to be taken care of, to get them out of way

The physical education requirement:

-student concerns that an option for it to be taken is private should be available


-whether swimming should be a requirement at all


-physical activity has been linked to the maintenance of cognitive skills
-studies have shown that Wells students view themselves as less fit, on average, than students at other schools

Formation of sub-committees;


-purpose of which would be to give suggestions to EPC

-would form to look at the areas of: Writing (C. Speaker), Foreign Language (E. Olson), and Formal Reasoning (S. Shilepsky)

-would hold open meetings to gain diverse view points

-membership would be made of interested individuals from different departments and of those holding different viewpoints. Some suggestions for members of the various sub-committees were made.

-sub-committees would present suggestions to EPC by spring break

Writing requirement:

-important

-idea brought up to EPC that ability to teacher literature courses does not denote an ability to teach writing (leaving the question of who is qualified)

-could use English 101 in place of Wlls 101, with the option to test out

-more testing of writing; placement in a writing class based on test results (as is often done for mathematics or foreign language)

-question of how to assess progress of a writing course brought up (led to mention of a senior capstone course)

-System at Randolph mentioned: students received two grades for each course, one for the course and one for their writing ability. Writing ability was on a S/U grading system. Two unsatisfactory grades in writing in one semester and the student was required to do work in the writing center. Two S+ grades in writing in one semester and the student was recommended to be on the writing center staff (brought up the idea of whether they would necessarily be good teachers, and that the writing center would have to be properly staffed to handle this).
FLLC requirement:

-reasons for learning foreign languages (and whether a linguistics course could also fill this requirement); mental discipline, to give better understanding of grammar, to learn formal reasoning skills, they teach a student to think in different ways and how to communicate effectively in different ways, teaches global perspectives.

-noted that students at Wells enroll in large numbers in intro level courses, but little interest is shown in upper level courses

-idea of offering more languages at the intro level (such as Arabic)

-idea of offering self instructed online language courses, for upper level language learning

-if a linguistics course were to be offered, should it be part of FLLC? Or would it be better suited to another area of study?

Making sure Wells is offering accommodation for study at Cornell

Reiterated that goals are needed for our current requirements, and any future requirements

Making note of courses that have a focus on certain topics:


-instructors would self-designate their courses as part of these categories


-categories such as those dealing with topics relating to women of multicultural issues or perspectives, etc…
Whether there should there be both a quantitative and formal reasoning requirement

Lack of J-term internships and decreased focus on experiential learning

Meeting ended by deciding to form three sub-committees

Meeting ended at 6:10pm

Respectfully,

Martina DiMeglio

